
 

 
 
April 16, 2018 
 
The Honorable Spencer J. Cox 
Utah Lt. Governor’s Office 
Utah State Capitol Building, Suite 220 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
RE: Withdrawal of the Our Schools Now citizens’ initiative petition 
 
Dear Lt. Governor Cox: 
 
After many years of advocacy and having collected more than 150,000 signatures from 
concerned Utahn’s seeking higher-quality education in our state, we are proud to have reached a 
solution during the 2018 legislative session to significantly increase funding for education. 
 
The agreement between Our Schools Now, the Utah Legislature and Governor Herbert includes: 
 
● A commitment to work together to significantly increase per-student spending over the 

next 5 years; 
● Creation of the Teacher and Student Success Account as described in the Our Schools 

Now ballot initiative, which allocates funding to local schools for use inside the 
classroom, with school improvement plans created at the school level and approved by 
the local education agencies (LEA); 

● An ongoing deposit into the Account equivalent in value to 1.5% WPU ($47m in FY19); 
● Indexing of the state basic rate and depositing the additional revenue into the Account; 
● Establishing a floor for the state basic rate for 5 years (as per HB293) and distributing the 

additional revenue to equalize school funding between LEAs; 
● Placing, and jointly advocating for, a question on the November 2018 ballot for voters to 

decide on increasing the state gasoline tax by 10 cents per gallon – 56 percent distributed 
to public education (via the Account), 14 percent to higher education (via Performance 
Funding) and 30 percent to Class B and Class C Roads (per state law); 

● If approved by the voters, a commitment that the Utah Legislature will enact the 10-cent 
gasoline tax increase as soon as possible following the election. 
 

In return, we agree to stop pursuing the Our Schools Now Teacher and Student Success Act, and 
will discontinue all signature gathering efforts. We will continue to advocate for critical 
investments in education, including support of the ballot question this November. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scott Anderson  Ron Jibson Gail Miller 
Co-Chair  Co-Chair Co-Chair 
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June 29, 2017 
 
 
 
Mark J. Thomas 
Chief Deputy/Director of Elections 
Office of the Lieutenant Governor 
Utah State Capitol, Suite 220 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Dear Mark, 
 
The Governor’s Office of Management and Budget estimates that the Our Schools Now Statewide 
Initiative would have the following impacts for the State of Utah: 
 

 Fully implemented, result in a total fiscal impact of $865,000,000, including income tax 
increases of $560,000,000 (65% of the increase) and sales tax increases of $305,000,000 (35% 
of the increase); and allocate revenues for education expenses. Economic or taxpayer behavior 
changes would alter these estimates. 

 Increase the current income tax rate by 0.5%, resulting in a 10% increase in the current tax rate 
and increase the current sales tax rate by 0.5%, resulting in a 10.6% increase in the current tax 
rate. Many individual impacts exceed these percentages. 

 
In addition, the cost of posting information regarding the initiative in Utah’s statewide newspapers and 
for printing the additional pages in the voter information packet (VIP) are estimated at $30,000. 
 
If you have questions regarding this information, please contact Phil Dean, Budget Director and Chief 
Economist, Governor’s Office of Management and Budget. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kristen Cox 
Executive Director 
 
cc: Gail Miller 
 Ron Jibson 
 Allison Riddle 
 Rebecca Edwards 
 Wilford Clyde 



























































 
 
 
July 14, 2017 
 
Lt. Governor Spencer Cox 
State of Utah 
350 North State Street, Suite 220 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Lt. Governor Cox: 
 
As required by state law, Our Schools Now will hold seven hearings throughout the state of Utah 
to receive public comment on the proposed citizens’ initiative petition. The meetings have been 
scheduled for Thursday, July 20 at 6:00 PM at each of the following locations:

• Discovery Elementary – 820 North 500 West, Brigham City UT 84302 
• Santa Clara Elementary – 2950 West Crestview Drive, Santa Clara UT 84765 
• Trailside Elementary – 5700 Trailside Drive, Park City UT 84098 
• Fillmore Elementary – 558 West 400 South, Fillmore UT 84631 
• Grand County School District Office – 264 South 400 East, Moab UT 84532  
• Centennial Elementary – 940 South 500 East, Roosevelt UT 84066
• Lomond View Elementary – 3644 North 900 West, Pleasant View UT 84414 

 
This initiative petition seeks to increase the current income tax rate by .5 percent, resulting 
in a 10 percent increase in the current tax rate. This initiative petition seeks to increase the 
current sales tax rate by .5 percent, resulting in a 10.6 percent increase in the current tax 
rate. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this public hearing, you may contact Our Schools Now 
at 801-683-9197 or visit www.ourschoolsnow.com. 
 
Thank you, 

 
 
 

Austin Cox 
Our Schools Now
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August 10, 2017 
 
 
 
Lieutenant Governor, 
  
Submitted below is the Governor’s Office of Management and Budget’s fiscal estimate for the law 
proposed by the “Our Schools Now Statewide Initiative.” 
 

The Governor’s Office of Management and Budget estimates that, in fiscal year 
2020, this proposed initiative would: 
 

 Increase state taxes by $715,000,000, including a: 
o $465,000,000 income tax increase (65%); and 
o $250,000,000 sales tax increase (35%). 

 Increase the income tax rate by 0.45%, from 5.00% to 5.45% (a 9% 
increase from current tax rate); tax increase impacts would exceed 
9% for most income tax taxpayers 

 Increase the state sales tax rate by 0.45%, from 4.70% to 5.15% (a 
9.6% increase from current tax rate) 

 Allocate the revenues for education expenses 
 
Economic or taxpayer behavior adjustments would alter these estimates. 

 
In addition, the cost of posting information regarding the initiative in Utah’s statewide 
newspapers and for printing the additional pages in the voter information packet is estimated at 
$30,000 in one-time funds. 
  
Should you have any questions, please contact Phil Dean, Budget Director and Chief Economist, 
at (801) 538-1714. 
  
Sincerely, 

 
Kristen Cox 
Executive Director 
 

tel:(801)%20538-1714
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